
MYRTLE GROVE BAPTIST CHURCH 
BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 

January 21, 2015 
 

The Business Meeting was called to order by Pastor Ron Lentine. 
 
  I. MINUTES 
 Jo Whiddon, standing in for Church Clerk, Bonnie Quinley, presented the minutes of the 
 December 19, 2014 business meeting as printed in the January business meeting packet.  Jim 
 Taylor made a motion to accept the minutes as presented and Freddie Zayas seconded the 
 motion.  The minutes were approved by the raising of hands. 
 
 II. NEW MEMBERS TO BE APPROVED 
 New members who joined during the month of December as listed on the agenda are: 
  Walt Magaha 
  Tori Magaha 
 A motion to accept Walt and Tori as new members was made by Diana McFarlane and 
 seconded by Joe Cato.  New members were approved by the raising of hands. 
 
III. TREASURER’S REPORT 
 Richard Main presented the treasurer’s report.  An explanation of an expenditure of $3,800 was 
 asked.  This expenditure is for a security system being installed at the West entry to the 
 sanctuary building.  After discussion a motion was made by Chuck Keistler, a second made by 
 Jim Taylor and the report was approved by the raising of hands. 
 
 IV. NEW BUSINESS 
 John Bonelli presented for the personnel committee that Jonathan deJesus be approved as 
 Contemporary Worship Leader.  Voting was done by secret ballot and carried by 97 percent 
 approval. 
 
  V. ADJOURNMENT 
 Meeting was adjourned by the raising of hands. 
 
 
 
________________________________   ___________________________________ 
Jo Whiddon                                                                                Ron Lentine 
 
 


